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MESSAGE 
 
 

My Dear Beloved Comrades, Brothers and Sisters, 

EVERY BEGINNING HAS AN END TO GIVE SPACE TO A NEW BEGINNING 

I am deeply touched by love and affection showered on me and messages of gratitude 
received in large numbers on my laying down the Office of General Secretary of the mighty 
Organization, All India Bank Officers’ Confederation. In fact, these were your well meaning 
warm wishes received by me during all these years that kept me enthused, inspired and 
motivated. 
  
The Banking Industry has seen enormous turns and tribulations all these years. The trade 
union movement in the banking industry is one of the biggest trade union movements in 
history which has witnessed huge upheavals, confronted and withstood the same by 
adopting effective strategies, monitored and modified suiting the needs of the hours. I am 
indebted to all my predecessors in this movement who had played key roles and 
strengthened this great Organization for all of us to take forward. 
 
Comrades, it is you all, who gave me the opportunity and responsibility to steer this great 
Organization through these difficult times. It was in the 70th Executive Committee meeting 
held on 28.06.2013 at Kolkata when House unanimously reposed faith in me.  I did my best 
to maintain the confidence and your continued unstinted faith encouraged me to discharge 
my responsibilities as General Secretary of AIBOC with all sincerity, dedication and with zeal 
to get a just and proper treatment for all my fellow officers in the banking industry.  I bow 
my head in reverence to you all for the love and support, due to which I could traverse 
these challenging times.  
 
Considering the unity, strength and fighting skills of our mighty Organisation, the proposed 
changes in the banking industry, in the name of reforms, are neither to be ignored nor to 
be apprehended about. Certainly, there are vested interests which would want and push for 
the changes suiting their agenda. Comrades, you all are highly educated and capable of 
evaluating the present position. You must analyze the finer points, believe in the strength of 
the Organization and above all believe in your leadership. The unanimously elected new 
team of Office Bearers under the Leadership of Com. Dilip Saha and Com. Franco Rajendra 
Dev Thomas, with wide exposure and experience are the right choice of Delegates and 
Observers assembled in 11th Triennial General Council at Jaipur.  I am sure that future 
leadership has the acumen to devise the right strategy to take on the changes, keeping in 
mind the interest of you all.  I am also confident that you will repose even more faith and 
cooperation to the new leadership. 
 
Once again, I convey sincere thanks from the core of my heart to each one of you. May 
God Bless you.  Amen!! 
 

       Comradely Yours, 

         
  (HARVINDER SINGH)         


